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KYEA UPDATES

“Back to School” for the youth of Kansas

August is here and that means “back to school” time! To all youth in Kansas who are returning to school, or starting college, we wish you a great year. May your year be filled with great memories, good times, and lots of learning experiences. To our YLF alumni who are going out of town for college, please let us know of your temporary address and phone while you are away from home. We would like to stay in contact with you, even during the school year. To send us your updated contact information, please email to carrieg@kyea.org or call us at 866-577-5932.

KYEA website help needed!

Do you have an interest in youth issues? Do you specialize in working with a certain age group? If so, then we need your help with the “Just 4 YOUth!” section of our website. We are currently looking for youth would like to help us create age-specific sections of our website. The vision for the “Just 4 YOUth!” area of our website is to have an individual page that targets a variety of age groups including elementary aged children, middle school youth, high school youth, and college-aged students. Each of these groups would have their own separate page where they could obtain educational and fun information. This could include book reviews, movie reviews, list of resources, web spotlight, spotlight on a person, artwork, etc, etc. Our goal is to get one to two people who would like to help out with each of these sections. Therefore, if you have an interest in one of the age groups above, and would like to compile some information for this section, please let us know! If you would like more information, please feel free to call Carrie at 866-577-5932 ext. 2 or email at carrieg@kyea.org.

KYEA to partner with Disability Mentoring Day

The KS Youth Empowerment Academy will be partnering with Disability Mentoring Day (DMD) to bring job readiness to a larger group of young adults in our state. KYEA will be contacting all YLF alumni to encourage them to participate in DMD. We will also be working with local coordinators to locate youth in various areas. 

KYEA and DMD want to offer you an opportunity to be mentored by a professional in a career field that interests you by participating in Disability Mentoring Day (DMD) on Wednesday, October 18, 2006. DMD is designed to bring students and job seekers with disabilities into the workplace where they can learn about various career opportunities. Through DMD, students or job seekers are paired with a career professional to learn what it means to work in that field or occupation- observe a typical workday; identify necessary skills; and learn about possible internships or employment prospects. While DMD is a one-day event, mentors and mentees are encouraged to stay in touch after the event. Mentoring is invaluable and beneficial for both the mentor and student, advancing career development and personal growth.

If you would like to participate in DMD or would like more information, please contact Julia at 866-577-5932 ext. 3 or email at juliaf@kyea.org.

This is your chance! Let your voice be heard!

KYEA is currently searching for young adults in Kansas who would like to conduct presentations in their community with our staff. If you enjoy talking, would like to tell your story, or have an ability for public speaking, then this is the opportunity for you. OR… if you just have a passion for sharing disability heritage and awareness with others, then this is your chance! We are looking for youth throughout the state who can be trained to co-teach workshops with our YEA staff on the following topics: Disability Heritage, Disability Awareness, and Employment and Disability. All presenters will be trained ahead of time and will only present to groups in their local area. For more information, or to be a part of an upcoming training, please contact Julia at 866-577-5932 ext. 3 or email at juliaf@kyea.org.

LOCAL UPDATES

Local event proves that “Fishing Has No Boundaries”

Wheatland Fishing Has No Boundaries is September 23-24, the one weekend every year that disability and age don’t matter. Come camp out and fish for the weekend.  Every disabled angler gets a guide, fishing buddies, boat, bait, adaptive fishing equipment, and all meals. This event will take place at El Dorado State Lake.  The cost is just $20.00 per person. Wheatland Fishing Has No Boundaries is a non-profit all volunteer organization.  If you would like to participate, or if you have a boat and you want to volunteer, call 316-322-7853.  It’s great fun and accessible to all! If you enjoy fishing, but need accommodations to enjoy the sport, then this is the perfect event for you!

Peer group for youth with disabilities starts in Wichita

The Independent Living Resource Center in Wichita is currently holding peer group meetings for youth with disabilities in the city. This group was created to bring youth in Wichita together to discuss various issues, with a focus on transition topics. These group meetings are just now getting started. To receive more information, please contact Brian Ramsey at 800-479-6861 or email at bramsey@ilrcks.org.

Volunteers needed for Consumers Attendants Action Network

Local advocates are forming a state wide organization called CAAN (Consumers Attendants Action Network). CAAN seeks to promote freedom, dignity, respect, and self directed personal attendant care for people with disabilities. They advocate improving wages and getting benefits for personal attendants, as well as stoping all attempts to cut programs for all Kansans. Volunteers are needed to write letters to legislators, recruit members, and do a wide variety of other tasks. For more information, contact Kelly Morse at 785-783-7373 in Topeka, 888-999-8001 outside of Topeka, or via email at petsrus@prodigy.net.

Upcoming Summit to focus on employment

The Kansas Council on Developmental Disabilities presents its first employment summit-Creativity at Work: Small Business and Employment Innovations.  This summit is designed to bring together people with disabilities, family members, employers, employment providers, VR counselors, Special Education/Transition personnel, service coordinators, funding agencies and others committed to increasing community employment opportunities for people with disabilities.  The summit features national and local speakers who will share cutting edge best practice information and strategies designed to support career development for people with disabilities. The Summit will take place on November 16-17, 2006 at the Hyatt Regency in Wichita. For information, or for a registration form, please call Charlene at 785-296-2608. A registration form can also be found on the KCDD website at www.kcdd.org.

NATIONAL UPDATES

NCD Youth Advisory Committee seeks four members

This is another great chance to let your voice be heard on a national level. Apply to represent youth on the NCD Youth Advisory Committee. The Youth Advisory Committee (YAC) for the National Council on Disability (NCD) announces the opening of a nationwide search for four new members. One of the positions is reserved specifically for high school students. NCD is an independent federal agency, headed by 15 Council Members appointed by the President and confirmed by the Senate. The collective responsibility of NCD is to make recommendations to the President and Congress on issues affecting all Americans with disabilities. NCD's overall purpose is to promote policies, programs, practices, and procedures that guarantee equal opportunity for all individuals with disabilities, regardless of the nature or severity of the disability; and to support the empowerment of individuals with disabilities to achieve economic self-sufficiency, independent living, and inclusion and integration into all aspects of society.

The YAC, a 12 member advisory committee with applicant ages from 16-25 encourages youth across disability sectors, diverse racial and ethnic groups, and under-represented areas of the country to apply. Application documents must be received through E-mail by September 14, 2006 at 5:00 PM Eastern Daylight Time.  

The application consists of (1) your resume, (2) your cover letter pointing out what makes you the best candidate for a position of national level leadership as a representative of youth with disabilities, and (3) one letter of recommendation from an adult who is familiar with your leadership and disability experiences and potential. A recommendation by someone who is not your parent/guardian is requested. A brief daytime telephone interview with you may also be needed for a selected list of finalists among the top applicants.

Please send only electronic documents (use e-mail only) to be considered as a YAC applicant during this recruitment period. E-mail your resume, your cover letter, and one letter of recommendation to:  YOUTH@ncd.gov
Attn: Dr. Gerrie Hawkins

        Designated Federal Official

        Youth Advisory Committee

        National Council on Disability

For more information about the YAC, feel free to check out the NCD Website at: www.ncd.gov. If you have questions, please contact NCD’s youth leaders Gina Semenza (YAC Chair outgoing) or Stephanie Orlando (YAC incoming Chair) at YOUTH@ncd.gov.

APRIL Conference announces pre-conference specifically for youth!

The Association of Programs for Rural Independent Living (APRIL) will be holding a pre-conference specifically for youth with disabilities in conjunction with their annual conference in October. The APRIL Conference will be held October 7-9, 2006, with the pre-conference on Friday, October 6. It will be held at the Crowne Plaza Riverwalk in San Antonio, Texas. The youth planning committee, consisting of three representatives from KYEA, as well as two other youth, are in the process of planning for this pre-conference focused on “Breaking In…” Stipends will be available to any youth who would like to attend. This is a great opportunity to meet other youth with disabilities from across the United States, as well as learn all about how to get involved in your local disability community. Topics to be covered will include networking, finding resources, and much more. To learn more about APRIL, visit their website at www.april-rural.org. If you are interested in attending this pre-conference geared toward youth, please call Julia or Carrie at 866-577-5932.
Suicide Prevention Hotline makes changes to phone number

The Nation’s 1-800-SUICIDE Hotline may go out of service on August 12. Help is immediately available through 1-800-273-TALK. The entire suicide prevention community is working diligently to ensure that every person calling for help during a suicidal crisis is answered. Please remember that suicide is the eighth leading cause of death in the United States. More years of life are lost to suicide than to any other single cause except heart disease and cancer. Annually, 30,000 Americans commit suicide and an additional 500,000 Americans attempt suicide annually.

New security rules for airline travel

From the Natl. Council on Independent Living (NCIL)… In light of the elevated airline security, the Transportation Security Agency (TSA) has made a number of significant changes to security procedures, as well as to the rules governing what can and cannot be carried onto planes. If you are a person with a disability who is planning to fly in the next few months, or if you travel often, please read the attached memo on Security Rules for Airline Travel.

RESOURCES

New company focuses on adapted equipment

BE Adaptive Equipment LLC is a fairly new company that specializes in creating adaptive equipment for people with disabilities. They now manufacture adaptive shooting equipment for all physical disabilities.  No matter what strength or hand / arm movement that a person has, BE Adaptive has everyone covered with a specially designed piece of equipment to meet all needs! BE also specializes in products to aid with day to day life from activity trays, mouth stick holders, or any specially designed product that would helps achieve independence. Currently they are in the process of developing fishing and photography equipment.  BE Adaptive’s ability to develop new products to help people reach the independence that they deserve is only limited by one’s imagination. If you have any special requests on a product that would help you, please send an email to info@beadaptive.com or call 877-595-5634. For further information, visit the BE Adaptive website at www.beadaptive.com.

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
Again, have a great school year and feel free to contact KYEA at any time!




NATIONAL COUNCIL ON INDEPENDENT LIVING
Informational Alert 
Guidance from Interagency Coordinating Council on Emergency Preparedness and Individuals with Disabilities 

Re: New Transportation Security Agency Rules for Airline Travel  

In light of the elevated airline security resulting from the revelation of an alleged terrorist plot to bomb jetliners traveling from London to the United States, the Transportation Security Agency (TSA) has made a number of significant changes to security procedures, as well as to the rules governing what can and cannot be carried onto planes. 


Please find below a memo, dated last Friday, from Olegario D. Cantos VII, Esq, Associate Director for Domestic Policy for the Domestic Policy Council which includes a detailed explanation by the Interagency Coordinating Council (ICC) on Emergency Preparedness and Individuals with Disabilities of how the revised security policies and procedures will impact travelers with disabilities. Please also find excerpts of an article from yesterday’s Washington Post, detailing further adjustments that the TSA made to its security procedures that may impact persons with disabilities. 

We waited until now to release this information because we thought the ICC might wish to revise its original guidance in light of the additional changes to TSA security procedures. However, the ICC has not issued further guidance and we felt it was important to relay this important information to our members without further delay.

FROM: Olegario D. Cantos VII, Esq.
Associate Director for Domestic Policy
The White House
Washington, DC 20502
ocantos@who.eop.gov  [Email]

DATE: Friday, August 11, 2006
As you may very well imagine, the developments in the United Kingdom whose details were announced early yesterday morning (also see below) have given rise for heightened security at all of our nation's airports. Amidst all of the adjustments resulting from immediate changes to security check-in procedures, the Bush Administration remains mindful of the needs of travelers with disabilities, those with medical conditions, and mature persons.

Shortly after public revelation of the situation abroad, the Interagency Coordinating Council on Emergency Preparedness and Individuals with Disabilities (ICC), led by the Department of Homeland Security (DHS) activated its Incident Management Team, composed of agency leaders from across government. As a result, within hours, a statement was drafted for distribution to members of the general public. This piece was the result of involvement by the disability arm of the White House Domestic Policy Council, members of the ICC, and two internal DHS components -- the Office for Civil Rights and Civil Liberties and the Transportation Security Administration.
We urge you to distribute the following information as broadly as possible. We also recommend that air travelers print a copy of this email and have it handy for on-site reference. The information below re-emphasizes that assistive technology, mobility aids, medication, and other items used by members of the disability community and others continue to be permitted beyond security checkpoints. Details are also provided on where to call or email to address related concerns, resources to visit for further information, and steps that individuals may take to make the security check-in process as smooth as possible.
I want you to know how grateful I am to you for spreading word about what follows. Doing so will have the collective effect of preventing difficulties from occurring at the outset while providing the traveling public with specific resources to assist in addressing issues of critical concern. 
__________________________
Over the last 24 hours, British authorities have arrested a significant number of extremists engaged in a substantial plot to destroy multiple passenger aircraft flying from the United Kingdom to the United States. The Department of Homeland Security (DHS) is taking immediate steps to increase security measures in the aviation sector in coordination with heightened security precautions in the United Kingdom. The nation's threat level has been raised to Severe, or Red, for commercial flights originating in the United Kingdom bound for the United States. To defend further against any remaining threat from this plot, the threat level has been raised to High, or Orange, for all commercial aviation operating in or destined for the United States.
The intent of this message is to alert potential air travelers with disabilities, those with medical conditions, and the mature of the elevated threat level, encourage them to take proactive and necessary steps to alleviate potential adverse impacts, and provide connections to further information and assistance.
The following quotes are extracted from DHS Secretary Michael Chertoff's press conference yesterday:

* "In light of the nature of the liquid explosive devices which were designed by the plotters, we are temporarily banning all liquids in carry-ons in aircraft cabins. That means no liquids or gels will be allowed in carry-on baggage. Any liquids or gels have to be checked as part of baggage to go into the hold. There will be exceptions for baby formula and medicines, but travelers must be prepared to present these items for inspection at the checkpoint, and that will allow us to take a look at them and make sure that they're safe to fly."
* "Today, air traffic is safe. And air traffic will remain safe precisely because of the measures we are adopting today. People should be patient, but they need not cancel their travel plans. They simply need to be aware there may be some delays and they may want to check with their carriers to see whether they ought to adjust their arrival times at airports."
Overall guidance to travelers with disabilities is located on the web site of the Department of Homeland Security's Transportation Security Administration (TSA) at: http://www.tsa.gov. This guidance includes tips specific to those with disabilities and medical conditions.
TSA's Checkpoint Security Screening Procedures for persons with disabilities, individuals with medical conditions, and the mature have not changed as a result of the current threat situation. 
All disability-related equipment, aids, and devices continue to be allowed through security checkpoints once cleared through screening. 
Items permitted beyond the checkpoint include: Wheelchairs; scooters; crutches; canes; walkers; prosthetic devices; casts; support braces; support appliances; service animals; any and all diabetes-related medication, equipment, and supplies; orthopedic shoes; exterior medical devices; assistive/adaptive equipment; augmentation devices; ostomy supplies; medications and associated supplies; hearing aids; cochlear implants; tools for wheelchair disassembly/ reassembly; personal supplemental oxygen; CPAP machines; respirators; CO2 personal oxygen concentrators; baby apnea monitors; Braille note takers; slate and stylus; tools for prosthetic devices; and any other disability-related equipment.
Current restrictions prohibit liquids, gels, or lotions (except baby formula/milk and medications) through the security screening checkpoints and onboard the aircraft. This includes common items, such as, but not limited to: beverages, perfume/cologne, shampoo, shaving cream, suntan lotion, creams, toothpaste, hair gels, saline solution. Such items are recommended for transport in checked baggage.
It is also recommended that those with medications only take the amount of medication essential to sustain them until arrival at their final destination. Additional medication can be placed in checked baggage or mailed to their final destination. This will help speed up the screening process and avoid additional delays. 
Travelers with disabilities, medical conditions, and the mature may want to consider the following:

· Arriving at the airport well in advance, 2-3 hours prior to flight 

· Following all published rules on carry-on items and medications
· Viewing TSA website tips for persons with disabilities and medical conditions and other TSA screening advisements located on TSAs website under "Our Travelers"
· Bringing documentation on medications, devices, medical condition where possible. This is not a requirement and will not exempt a passenger from the screening process.
·  Packing medications in a clear bag separate from other carry-on items/bags
·  Exercising patience with the lines, delays, and stringent screening procedures
For additional information on transportation security, the Transportation Security Administration Contact Center may be reached at: 1-866-289-9673 (Voice/Relay) tsa-contactcenter@dhs.gov  (Email) http://www.tsa.gov (Web)
For concerns about potential rights violations, contact the TSA Office of Civil Rights at: 1-877-336-4872 (Voice) 1-800-877-8339 (TTY) tsa-contactcenter@dhs.gov (Email)
For information about overall air travel accessibility, contact the Air Carrier Access Act Hotline of the Department of Transportation at: 1-800-778-4838 (Voice)  1-866- 754-4368 (TTY) airconsumer@ost.dot.gov   http://airconsumer.ost.dot.gov (Web)

TSA relaxes rules for some carry-ons 

Restrictions eased on lipstick, baby food, non-prescription medicine
By Del Quentin Wilber
The Washington Post [Excerpted Article]
http://www.msnbc.msn.com/id/14336003/
Updated: 11:56 p.m. ET Aug 13, 2006

U.S. security officials had long anticipated the kind of terror threat that threw global air traffic into an uproar last week -- they'd even stepped up training to head off terrorists trying to sneak improvised explosive devices onto airplanes.

But when British authorities announced they had foiled such a plot, the Transportation Security Administration had only one option in its playbook: a sharp crackdown at security gates, with new stringent rules restricting carry-on baggage. The move caused a recurrence of the long, slow security lines and massive inconvenience for passengers that have blackened the agency's reputation since its inception after the Sept. 11 terrorist attacks.

The response highlights the tough predicament that the TSA repeatedly faces as it attempts to become a more sophisticated security operation. The agency has the difficult task of ensuring airline security with a minimum of hassle for millions of travelers pouring through airports.

After analyzing intelligence reports and assessments of the alleged plot, TSA Administrator Edmund S. "Kip" Hawley said it did not take long for authorities to figure out what to do. "There wasn't any balancing on this one," Hawley said.

The TSA, which has a budget of $6.2 billion and has seen its number of screeners drop to 43,000 from 55,000 in 2002, is one of the last lines of defense in the country's efforts to battle terrorism, particularly attacks directed at airplanes.
Travelers and their advocates have long complained that lines are too long at many airports, that some security measures seem inconsistent and that security officers seem to be in short supply. Others say that TSA officers seem to be doing little but hanging out at checkpoints, even when the lines grow. A joke among pilots is that TSA stands for a "Thousand guys Standing Around."

Watchdogs have hammered the TSA from the other side -- contending that the agency has been slow to tackle the most serious security concerns. Critics and outside security experts say the TSA has been sluggish to grapple with not only carry-on security issues but also with a range of other threats that include cargo shipments and checked baggage on passenger jets.

The TSA should have banned liquids long ago or pushed more aggressively to develop technology to detect them because the threat from such explosives has been well-established for at least a decade, critics argue. They also wonder why the Department of Homeland Security, of which the TSA is a part, has seen its research and development budgets slashed from $110 billion in 2003 to $44 billion this year.
‘One step ahead’
"This points out a much larger issue," said Clark Kent Ervin, a former inspector general at the department. "The terrorists are always one step ahead of us. They are adaptive and learning and proactive. We are always focused on the last war. We need to make sure we don't lose the next war."

TSA officials defend their approach, saying the agency was formed in direct response to the 2001 terror attacks and faced congressional mandates and other pressures to hire as many screeners as quickly as possible.

It was a tough task, they say, and consumed their focus for years. They also were receiving pressure from struggling airlines and airports hoping to ease passenger security burdens to boost travel. As they were monitoring intelligence for new terror threats, current and former TSA officials said they felt it would not have been prudent earlier to ban all liquids and gels from flights. Hawley says he is confident that his screeners, who receive training on how to detect liquid explosives, would have stopped bombers from boarding U.S. airlines at airports.
In their constant effort to balance risk and security, TSA officials announced yesterday that they were tweaking some of their restrictions. Revisiting a previous policy enacted after other terror threats, TSA officials said they are requiring all passengers to remove their shoes to be screened by X-ray machines. They are also banning all aerosol products but allowing small doses of nonprescription medications, solid lipstick and baby food. "This refinement affords the same level of security that has been in place since last Thursday, but is intended to minimize the impact on travelers," officials said in a news release.…

Staff researcher Richard Drezen and staff writers Spencer S. Hsu and Sara Kehaulani Goo contributed to this report.



If you have questions, or need additional information, e-mail Daniel Davis at Daniel@ncil.org or call him at (202)-207-0334, ext# 1001.
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